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Countryside on Lake Anna Board of Directors Meeting

06/08/08
10:00 AM

399 Mountain View
Bill Malthouse, the President, called the meeting to order at 10:05 A.M. Other officers attending were: Vice President, Chris Townes, Treasurer, Tom Nyman, and Secretary, Nancy Malthouse.  Steve Jenkins, Donna Jenkins, John (Army) Burroughs, and Joe Madigan were also present.  Gary Schatz was not present.  A quorum was on hand to conduct business.  

Old Business

Long Range Plan

Steve said he found his copy of the Draft Long Range Plan (initially written 11/13/05) and updated it with the results of a member survey and price estimate obtained in 2006.

Action BOD: Look at it.  Secretary’s note: take some action to discuss and update it prior to the next BOD meeting and adopt the Long Range Plan.
Prior Board Meeting Minutes from March 16, 2008 


Nancy Malthouse, the secretary, summarized the minutes from March 16, 2008.  Tom moved to approve the minutes as modified.   Chris seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.

Status Reports

Tom Nyman presented the Treasurer’s Report. He said the status was the same as it was at the GMM.  We have at least 2/3 and maybe 3/4 paid, but we have some regulars that haven’t paid yet.  Yesterday the Deloziers said they hadn’t received their bill yet.  And two others said they didn’t receive their bill.  (If anyone claims they didn’t receive the bills, Tom said he doesn’t charge them a late fee.)  Also, the Pattons called and asked if they still owed money.  They thought they did, but the bill said they were “paid up”.  The bill says “you are paid up” intending to mean “all your prior bills are paid up, but now you need to pay this year’s dues.  Judy looked at the bill, and she said she would interpret the bill language as meaning they didn’t owe anything.  
Action BOD: Fix the ambiguous language in the bills for 2009.
Nationwide is doing an overhaul of insurance policy coverage.  Mr. Paddock said we would fit into the minimum fee category.  He looked into our policy and said he would be able to raise indemnification for multiple occurrences in one year from $2M to $4M, raise liability insurance for single occurrences in one year from $1M to $2M and that will cost us $2.00/year increase in the premium.  
Army Burroughs presented the status of the POA Packages.  There are no new requests.  Mr Thieman got a package, but didn’t use it.  Army said he thought Mr.Thieman would try to reuse it, but he can’t because it needs to be updated.  There is a fee for updating it.  
Action Tom Nyman: Check rules for updating the POA package.
Bill Malthouse presented the status of the Deed Transfers.  Gary Schatz got his deed transfer through.  The Pattons are also getting their deed transferred.  

New Business

New Board Members: Bill Malthouse welcomed the new Board Members, Gary Schatz and Donna Jenkins.
Existing officers continuing current roles.  Chris Townes, VP, Nancy Malthouse, Sec., and Bill Malthouse, Pres.
Community Directories

Bill Malthouse discussed the distribution of community directories.  Bill commended Chris on a job well done.  Bill told her we had finished the directory.  Bill asked about the website.  Chris said that is still a work in progress. She mentioned we could distribute a newsletter via e-mail until the website is finished.  Bill reminded Chris that tne 

Action Chris Townes: distribute the directories to people who missed the GMM meeting.  Bill asked Chris to check for blank pages and throw them away and check for changes in the e-mail addresses.  Bill told Chris to remind people that the BOD had asked people to give us their contact information so we can contact them for official BOD business even if they had opted out of the Directory.
POAVA meeting and new POA legislation

Bill Malthouse presented a report on the POAVA meeting held that morning and new POA legislation.  Bill  mentioned that there are 42 pages of new POA laws, and there is a new Ombudsman who may have some real power, but the actual legislation wasn’t covered during the meeting.   The new legislation was approved April 23 and they didn’t have the final versions yet.  However, the legislation takes effect July 1st, so we need to review the legislation and decide how it affects COLA.  Tom and everyone agreed we have to find out what the real laws are.
Action Steve and Donna Jenkins, and Bill and Nancy Malthouse: review the new legislation. E-mail any “gotchas” we find in the legislation to each other. 
Fall Picnic – 9/6/08 @ 2PM.  
	Person
	Picnic Item

	Army Burroughs
	Grill, Cooking utensils, steak seasoning, and lighters

	Army Burroughs 
	Extra Picnic table

	Army Burroughs
	Small Table

	Bill & Nancy Maklthouse
	Insect repellant

	Bill & Nancy Malthouse
	Provide tablecloths to Steve and Donna

	Bill & Nancy Malthouse
	2 Portable white plastic tables for food setup

	Bill & Nancy Malthouse
	Trunk with its supply of tablecloths, paper plates, plastic ware, napkins, cups, salt and pepper, and spare hot pads.

	Bill & Nancy Malthouse
	2 plastic tubs, Beer and drinks

	Bill Malthouse 
	Grill, Cooking utensils, steak seasoning, and lighters

	Chris Townes
	Steak

	Donna & Steve Jenkins
	Go down early in the AM and clean up, take the trash to the dump ig needed, remove trash and spider webs from the tables, arrange and level the tables.  In the AM, put tablecloths on the tables.

	Tom Nyman
	Extra Picnic table

	Tom Nyman
	Ice

	Tom Nyman
	Small Table


Bill mentioned we have extra knives and spoons. 

Tom said he would review his supply of forks to see if he has extra forks.
Action Tom Nyman: Check his supply of forks.

Action Bill Malthouse: Mail a postcard about the steak picnic and ask people to bring dishes to share.  
Next BOD Meeting: Host the next Board of Directors Meeting July 27 @ 10 AM.
Other New Business
Common Area Activities
Army, Steve, and Bill are approved to get building materials from Purcells at a discount.  Army has a tree trimmer to cut the limbs on the side of the road.  

Reverend Hart will set the pilings in the Common Area.  Army will call him.  Nancy said one idea is to arrange the slips so the boats are parked tail end to the wake.  Tom suggested we add boat slip expansion to the long range planning list and suggested we ask Reverend Hart for ideas.  Secretary’s Note: Boat slip expansion is already in the Long Range Strategic Plan under the title, “Additional Dockage” 
Action Army Burroughs: Call Reverend Hart about the Dock pilings
Swimming in the COLA Common Area
Tom mentioned we lost the COLA swimming area.  Donna mentioned it says “no swimming”, but people still swim there.  Tom mentioned that the previous insurance policy required that we put a sign up that said “no swimming”.  

Action Tom Nyman: Check the new insurance policy to see what it says about swimming.

Corner Lot Fires and Camping
Donna mentioned that the fire started on Mr. Sparks’ corner lot being cleared Saturday June 8the day of the COLA picnic, even though it rained that afternoon, was still going Monday night at 8PM and the people had left on Sunday.  Chris said she would write them a letter saying, “next time they did that, she would call the fire company and the police”.  Also, there is a “no burning law” in effect until 4PM and the law says you have to attend fires while they are burning.  They started the fire before 4PM and they left it unattended over 24 hours from Sunday afternoon though Monday night.  Also, camping and sewage dumping on the lot across the road at the top of the Cul-de-sac are still a problem.
Tom suggested the BOD should write Mr. Sparks a letter stating it had been brought to the attention of the BOD that they had left their fire unattended and the fire had continued to burn from Sunday afternoon through Monday night.  
Action Bill Malthouse: Write a letter to the lot owners about the unattended fire on the corner lot.

Common Area Leaning Buoy
Tom Nyman said we’re missing a buoy.  Tom said it was leaning about 60 degrees, so he took it up on his dock and power washed it, and the labels and decals were removed in the process. Tom said he was going to replace the labels and decals at least, but we should replace the buoy in the future since we’ve had trouble with it in the past.

Adjourn 11:20
Respectfully, Nancy Malthouse

COLA Secretary
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